In case of reply, the Number and date of this Letter should be quoted.

Our Ref. S.C.A./E. 4235/60/116/01

MINISTRY OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT P.O. BOX M.50 ACCRA

E-Mail: localgovernment@internetghana.com

Your Ref.....

FAX NOS. 667911/660115 Tel. M 68 20 11 D 66 36 68 REPUBLIC OF GHANA

14" SEPTEMBER, 2009

Dear William Cobbett,

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 12/07/2009 and to indicate the preparedness of the Ministry to avail itself of your guidance and support to develop a comprehensive approach to a sustainable urban development in Ghana.

We are highly appreciative of your interest and continuous support to the urban agenda in the country and will welcome your mission in the country again with the view to developing a long-term programme of support to the Ministry, preferably, in the last week of October this year.

Please also note that a draft proposal to source your programme preparation grant is currently being discussed with stakeholders. The proposal will be forwarded to you as soon as completed for your review and approval for the preparation of a long term urban development project for the Ministry.

We are glad that Ghana could become a member of Cities Alliance and look forward to attending the Mumbai meeting in January 2010, hopefully, as a fully-fledged member. As requested previously, if you could provide us the necessary guidance to become a member as soon as possible it would be greatly appreciated.

The Ministry looks forward to your visit in October and a long lasting relationship in the development and implementation of a comprehensive urban agenda in Ghana.

Yours faithfully,

HON. JOSEPH YIELEH CHIREH (MP)

MINISTER

THE MANAGER CITIES ALLIANCE MC8-804, 1818 H. STREET WASHINGTON, DC 20433